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to have admitted of efficient service.    A considerable
time must elapse before the missionary, however zealous
and able, can acquire such an acquaincance  with the
language and people as will enable him to do his work
in a satisfactory manner.   When one has fully entered
on the work, there is frequent interruption from illness
and weakness induced by the severity of the climate.
When I transfer myself in thought to my first two years
in Benares, and from my vivid remembrance of the
vicissitudes  of our  mission   during these  years  look
down through all the succeeding years not only of our
mission, but of other missions in Northern India with
which I am well acquainted, I am painfully, struck with
the bitter disappointments of missionary Societies in the
prosecution of their work.   They have responded to the
urgent appeal for reinforcement, and in not a few cases
no sooner has the reinforcement been gained than it has
been lost The Societies formed of late years for Zenana
work have suffered from this cause more than even the
older Societies.    They have suffered in a degree which
must have been very discouraging to their managers and
supporters.     Happily   a   considerable   number of all
Societies have been able to remain at their post, and
some have remained so long as to give an average length
of missionary service, which hides the fact of• the ex-
treme brevity of the period spent by many in the foreign
field.
The question here suggests itself, Has this speedy
abandonment of the work been always necessary ? Has
there been the endurance demanded of those who have
professed themselves consecrated to a missionary life?
Has the return to England been accepted only when the
compulsion of circumstances left no alternative, and then

